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CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION  

REPORT OF CONVERSATION Page 1 of 1 
 

Siting and Environmental Protection Division  FILE:  (2012-AFC-03) 

PROJECT TITLE: Redondo Beach Energy Project 

 Telephone 310-660-6208  Meeting Location:  

NAME: Abdel-Karim Abulaban DATE: 2/7/2014 TIME: 2:45 p.m. 

WITH: Joe Walters, Manager of Business Development, WBMWD 

SUBJECT: Availability of recycled water for project operation 

 
 
Background: In the RBEP application for certification the applicant stated that recycled water 
is not available for project use. The applicant stated that the West Basin Municipal Water 
District has a recycled water pipeline that is used to supply recycled water to the King Harbor 
Yacht Club adjacent to the project site, but that the WBMWD does not have the capacity to 
supply recycled water to the project as it does not produce recycled water in sufficient 
amounts to meet its current clientele.  
 
Energy Commission staff contacted Mr. Walters of the WBMWD to verify the information 
supplied by the applicant. Staff learned that the WBMWD pipeline that supplies recycled 
wastewater to the King Harbor Yacht Club is a 12-inch pipeline and that it does have the extra 
capacity and availability to supply disinfected tertiary treated recycled water to the RBEP.  
WBMWD would even pay for the permit application to the department of public health and also 
for the construction of the additional pipeline that would connect the RBEP to the existing 12-
inch pipeline. The WBMWD also expressed willingness to work with the applicant on the 
engineering of the connections from the RBEP to the existing pipeline. WBMWD also informed 
staff that the rate charged for recycled water through June 2014 is $904 per acre-foot. 
 
 
 
 

cc:   
 

Signed:   

Name:  Abdel-Karim Abulaban 
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